Closing of File 12-27 --- the Centreville Minihome Park

Hello Everyone: Following my swearing in on November 6, 2012, I met with Ben Sivak,
Manager of Planning for the County of Kings. At that time it was determined that
responses to the county for additional information from Mr. Fisher had not yet been
received (e.g., the traffic study). The planning department's request for this information
had set a 5-month time frame for a response in motion. That time frame expired on
December 5 and a letter was promptly sent by Mr. Sivak notifying the applicant that the
file would be closed in 30-days from receipt of notice if a response was not received.

Friday the 11th of January was the last day for a possible response from the developer.
No correspondence was received.

The file is now officially inactive and in the process of being closed.
The planners tell me that: "The applicant may apply again for the same proposal, or even
a different proposal, but the process would start again at the beginning. This would

include all of the applicable fees and the need for a new Public Information Meeting."

As your councillor I would be specifically notified of any such application and, of course,
I would promptly let you know.

Please don't hesitate to be in touch if you have questions.
In the meantime, I trust there will be a few well deserved celebrations in Centreville
among all the folks who did such a terrific job in demonstrating their opposition to Mr.

Fisher's planned development!

I hope you will not mind my sending a similar notice along to Marie and Ross Carr and
Peter Bishop as I have promised to keep them updated.

Warmest Regards for Now, Pauline

Pauline Raven

Phone: 902-670-2949; Skype Name: paulineraven



